Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Monday 10 June 2013, 10:00 am

at the Ealing BID Company Office, Walpole House
Minutes
1 Present:  Matthew Macmillan (MM) in the chair, Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Nick Woolven (NW), Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Peter Smith (PS), Bob Gurd (RG), John Hummerston (JH), and Tony Miller (TM) (secretary).
Apologies: were received from Julian Edmonds (JE) and Tony Burton (TB).
2 Chairmanship
MM informed the meeting that he was leaving Ealing for a new job and was therefore resigning as interim Chair of the Forum with immediate effect.  He proposed that NW should take his place pending any formal elections at a general meeting.  This was seconded by PS and agreed by all.
The meeting also expressed its thanks to MM for driving the business of the Forum forward and for the progress it had achieved.

3 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of 7 May were agreed as a correct record.  There were no matters arising not on the agenda.  
4 Report of 4 June Forum meeting
a. The meeting had been converted into a workshop facilitated by TB on behalf of LBE at which a presentation was made by Angela Koch (ImaginePlaces) into developments in public engagement.  The main topic was how we could better elicit positive responses from the community.  Specific issues for the management committee were
i. our lack of active people involved in community activities

ii. the need for advice on how to analyse data collected

iii. the need to understand better how to elicit  “open” rather than “controlled” responses

b. It was agreed we should move to a more open model but help was needed on how to do this.

5 Engagement
a. Funding TB had said that we still had to reach audiences not included in the proposals which had been drafted for the Council. It was agreed
i. we should aim to reach agreement with the Council/TB on targets
ii. to make immediate application for funding and distributing the leaflet
iii. to ask SEC and the BIDCo for “pre-funding”, to allow us to go ahead without waiting for the Council system to be completed
iv. to approach other bodies such as developers and Locality for help
v. a working team of AJC/TM/NW/PS should progress these items.
b. Other actions were agreed as follows:
i. to continue the project with Ealing, Hammersmith & West London College to develop communications material such as a video clip for U-Tube  







ACTION: TM

ii. to develop the contacts with local businesses based on the details submitted by PS





ACTION: PS/TM
iii. to approach Locality for help with techniques for analysing consultation responses, and later on for plan preparation

ACTION: JH

iv. to proceed with the provisional booking in the Town Hall Liz Cantell room for an inaugural general meeting on Wednesday 24 July, provided that we could include an attractive topic (probably preliminary talks with Crossrail on Ealing Broadway station) and also find a suitable person to chair




         ACTION: NW/TM

6 Finance
a. TM reported that a bank account had been opened with the Co-op Bank., 
b. The application to LBE should be initially restricted to £n,nnn for printing and distributing the initial leaflet and covering letter

ACTION:NW
c. In the meantime, printing should go ahead.  SEC would be mainly responsible for delivery by hand (no extra cost)

ACTION:TM

d. Funding for the cultural/arts demand survey should be subject to an application to Locality





ACTION: JH
7 Working groups
a. It was agreed that topic team leaders should clarify the material they needed to establish an adequate evidence base, and send this to NW for consolidation.






ACTION: ALL

b. Arts/cultural facilities: NW has met LandSecs. There was a need to clarify how funding for the demand survey should be achieved. LandSecs would not pay for a survey not controlled by them.


ACTION:JH/NW

c.  RG reported no progress on setting up “walk abouts” and asked for help in identifying how to attract a wider participation.

ACTION:ALL
8 Other business

a. MM reported that the BIDCo had a plan to spend up to £2k to get limited access to the YMCA building for a “pop-up” shop, mainly to get media interest in improving the image of retail n the centre.  Details had yet to be agreed, but the area could not be used for community engagement space because of safety and insurance requirements. 
b. A project for a “pop-up” cinema on the upper level of the Springbridge Road car park would go ahead, for about end-July.

9 Next meeting
Future meetings should start in the late afternoon. The next scheduled date was 2 July, It was AGREED this should be at 5:30 pm in Walpole House. 

AHJM
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